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Dear Parents and carers,  

  
Back in 2019, TAB Infant and TAB Junior schools collaborated on the creation of the 
‘Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) and Health education’ curriculum starting in YR and 
finishing at the end of Y6. The process involved consultation with the school community, 
including parents/carers, the children and governors.   
  
The RSHE curriculum has been mandatory in primary schools from September 2020, with the 
focus being on teaching the fundamental building blocks and characteristics of positive 
relationships, with particular reference to friendships, family relationships, and relationships 
with other children and with adults.   
  
Themes include:   

• What a relationship is, what friendship is, what family means and who the 
people are who can support them.   
• Learning how to take turns, how to treat each other with kindness, 
consideration and respect, the importance of honesty and truthfulness, permission 
seeking and giving, and the concept of personal privacy, including internet safety.   
• Establishing personal space and boundaries, showing respect and 
understanding the differences between appropriate and inappropriate or unsafe 
physical contact – these are the forerunners of teaching about consent, which 
takes place at secondary school.   

  
We will ensure sensitive and well-judged teaching based on our knowledge of the pupils and 
their circumstances. Families of many forms provide a nurturing environment for children. 
(Families can include for example, single parent families, LGBT parents, families headed by 
grandparents, adoptive parents, foster parents and carers amongst other structures.) We will 
reflect sensitively that some children may have a different structure of support around them; 
for example, looked after children or young carers.  
  
In our school we focus on the development and practice of resilience and other attributes, 
including character traits such as helping pupils to believe they can achieve, persevere with 
tasks, working towards long-term rewards and continue despite setbacks. Alongside 
understanding the importance of self-respect and self-worth, we assist pupils to develop 
personal attributes including honesty, integrity, courage, humility, kindness, generosity, 
trustworthiness and a sense of justice.   
  
Relationships Education also creates an opportunity to enable pupils to be taught about 
positive emotional and mental wellbeing, including how friendships can support this.   
  
We will teach pupils the skills they need to recognise and report abuse, including emotional, 
physical and sexual abuse, focusing on boundaries and privacy, ensuring our young people 
understand that they have rights over their own bodies, including understanding boundaries 
in friendships with peers and also in families and with others in all contexts, 
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including online. The learning and conversations that take place will reflect the age and needs 
of the children,   
  
starting with the use of the NSPCC programme, Talk PANTS, in the Infant School leading to 
more in-depth conversations as the children progress to Junior School.   
  
At Thomas A’Becket Infant School, we will send a letter home to inform when we are covering 
this content to enable parents to have open conversations with their children about the 
curriculum content.   
  
Pupils will be taught how to report concerns and seek advice when they suspect or know that 
something is wrong. At all stages it will be important that we balance teaching children about 
making sensible decisions to stay safe (including online) whilst being clear it is never the fault 
of a child who is abused and why victim blaming is always wrong. These subjects support the 
safeguarding of children.   
  
Sex education (Primary)   
Primary schools are not required to teach sex education. However, the Department for 
Education recommends that all primary schools have a sex education program of work. This 
includes using correct terminology for naming different body parts. The progression of these 
has been carefully thought about and discussed across both schools to ensure that children 
meet the vocabulary relevant for the age that they are at.   
Parents have the right to withdraw their children from sex education but this does not include 
what is taught as part of the science curriculum.   
A copy of our RSE and Health Education policy is available on our website.   
  
The Thomas A’ Becket RSE and Health curriculum   
Staff from both the infant and junior schools have collaborated on the creation of the RSE and 
Health curriculum starting in YR and finishing at the end of Y6.   
Both school websites show how the planning is broken down into lesson objectives within 
each year group. There are useful links to websites which support families who wish to discuss 
these objectives at home.   
  
If you would like to ask any questions relating to RSHE, once you have read the links on the 
websites, please contact:   
Miss Edwards ledwards@tabinfant.org.uk for Reception   
Miss Burling kburling@tabinfant.org.uk for Year 1  
Miss Goodger fgoodger@tabinfant.org.uk for Year 2   
Mrs Osmond vosmond@tabinfant.org.uk for Year 2  
  
Kind Regards,   
The Wellbeing Team   
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